Corpus Christi University Parish

Dave Custer, Custodian Deacon Robert Fedynich, Bookkeeper - rfedynich@ccup.org Becky Fournier, Parish Secretary - bfournier@ccup.org Kimberly Kunkle, Campus Ministry Associate - kkunkle@ccup.org Alyssa Siefring, CSA President – alyssa.siefring@rockets.utoledo.edu Pam Meseroll, Parish Manager - pmeseroll@ccup.org

Fr. Jeremy P. Miller, Pastor - jmiller@ccup.org Deacon Justin S. Moor, Permanent Deacon - jmoor@ccup.org

Luke D. Rosen, Director of Music Ministry - lrosen@ccup.org



JUNE 2ND. 2019 SOLEMNITY OF THE ASCENSION OF THE LORD - A MEMBER OF THE SAINT AGNES DEANERY

Service Music: Mass for the Journey

Glory to God / Gospel Acclamation / Holy, Holy, Holy / Save Us Savior of the World / Amen / Lamb of God

Music reprinted under OneLicense.net A-720245

Opening Song: Sing a New Song GC #537

vs. 2,3

Responsorial Psalm:



GC #455 **Preparation of the Gifts:** I Will Be with You vs. 1,2

Communion: Make of Our Hands a Throne

GC #769 **Closing Song:** My Lord Will Come Again

vs. 1.2

Make of Our Hands a Throne



From Fr. Jeremy...

The summer months are a good time for us to get some work done around the building since things slow down quite a bit. I wanted to let you know about a few projects on the horizon.

First, we have just received permission from the diocese to finish our LED lighting retrofit project. About two years ago, the parking lots and all other lights except the worship space were converted to LED lighting. The last phase is the retrofitting of the worship space. This is a more expansive project. The diocese requires any capital expense over \$30,000 to be approved through them. I also discussed this with the Finance Council since we would be taking a significant amount out of our endowed building fund. We all agreed that this was a necessary update given that our current lighting system is operated on floppy disks!! The work will take place during the week primarily in the month of July. It will not impact our weekend worship.

Second, beginning this week, the Newman Rooms and Zak Lounge will be receiving a major facelift. The rooms are an incredible space for our students, but over the last two years, the students have casually mentioned a number of things they would love to see in the rooms. Kim and I set up a committee of students who use the room frequently to discuss ideas. We have a number of parishioners and friends helping us on the project. Funds will be taken from the donations directed to this cause during the 20th anniversary events last fall, my Lenten concert, Fr. Dan Zak's memorial fund for his brother, and donations from some parents of our CSA students. The rooms will be out of commission for most of the summer.

Third, we have been looking into an updating of the parish kitchen. A number of parishioners who use the kitchen frequently approached me last year with the view that the current setup and appliances are insufficient for the volume and frequency with which it is currently being used. I gave them permission to initiate some consultations and estimates. They outlined a number of main needs: a second larger refrigerator, an industrial dishwasher, and more countertop space. We are still receiving estimates and I will keep you updated on this project as it progresses.

If you have any concerns or questions about these projects, let me know. Thanks!

Let us grow together in Corpus Christi,

Fr. Jeremy

Please note:
There will be no 12:05p.m. Daily Mass this week.

Our Summer Office Hours will begin Monday, June 3rd:
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday: 8:30a.m. - 4:00p.m.
Friday: 8:30a.m. - Noon
We will go back to our normal hours Friday, August 2nd.



CCUP Prayer Network: If you would like to add an intention to the Corpus Christi Prayer Network, please email: ccupprayernetwork@gmail.com, or call Lucy Abu-Absi at 419-491-8383. Please notify Lucy at this same address with any changes to your email address or if you would like to be added to the network. Thank you so much to all the faithful prayers! You add strength to our parish.

Wedding Announcements



June 1 - John Natkevicius & Courtney Ryan

June 15th - Michael Recker & Denise Hanefeld

July 6th - David Langendorfer & Heather Langsdorf

Please pray for these couples as they prepare to celebrate the Sacrament of Matrimony at Corpus

Baptisms: This sacrament is generally celebrated the fourth Sunday of each month. Any parents who want their child baptized at Corpus Christi University Parish, please call Tom & Lynn Guitteau at 419-536-4022 or our Parish Secretary, Becky Fournier at 419-531-4992 for information.

For those who have not yet contributed to the Annual Catholic Appeal please reflect upon the importance of your charitable involvement and prayerfully consider making a gift to the Appeal. Help your parish meet their goal and help fund the very important work carried out by the many ministries supported by the Appeal. We believe in giving back to God and these beliefs tie us all together and keep us working side by side, young and old, parents and parishioners helping each other. Thank you for considering this Appeal. For more information, visit the Diocesan website at Toledodiocese.org/ACA.

MAY 19	
Attendance	P

Saturday, 4:30 p.m	94
Sunday, 11 a.m	399
Total	493

<u>Please Note:</u> We will post the monthly contribution report in the second Sunday bulletin of the subsequent month.

Easter Contributions Total..... \$14,509.95

Annual Catholic Appeal

7 ti i i dati oddiono 7 tppodi		
Goal	\$23,500,00	
Pledged		
# of pledges	86	
# 01 pleages	00	
% of goal	56%	
*As of 5/23/19		

TITHE: Catholic Communication Campaign helps connect people around the world to Christ and His Word through the uses of media and other formats of technology. This especially helps those who do not have the resources to internet and technological accesses.

** Mass Times (May 5th - August 18th) **

Saturday, 4:30p.m. Sunday, 11a.m.

(6p.m. Mass will resume Sunday, August 25th.)

** Summer Office Hours (June 3rd - August 2nd) **

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday:

8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. **Friday:** 8:30 a.m. - Noon

PAX CHRISTI

As Fr. Jeremy mentioned in his letter, the Newman Rooms and the Zak Lounge will not be in use this summer due to renovations. Instead, to drop off Food For Others and other donations, we will use the coat closet near the Gathering Space and Becky's office.

CCUP WEEKLY ACTIVITY & LITURGICAL CALENDAR

-

Sunday, June 2			
Mass	11:00 a.m	Church	
(The Deceased Members of	the Schardt & Ferguson Fa	milies)	
Wednesday, June 5			
Bible in a Year	5:30 p.m	Church	
Bible in a Year Party	7:00 p.m	Meeting Room	
Saturday, June 8	·		
Mass	4:30 p.m	Church	
Sunday, June 9	·		
Mass (Pat Woods)	11:00 a.m	Church	
Blue - Student Activities; Red - Permanent Community Activities; Green - All Are Welcome; Purple - Mass			